OPEN SESSION – Berlin Board of Selectmen
Monday, June 11, 2018

Berlin Town Offices, Room 206, 23 Linden Street, Berlin, MA 01503

Present:  Chair Christine Keefe, Vice Chair Lisa Wysocki, Clerk Margaret Stone, Board of Health members Paul Mikelk & Robert Wheeler, Library Trustees Charlene DiCalogero & Judith Rothbard-Tate, Sondra Murphy, Berlin School Committee members Angela Yildiz and Clif LaPorte, Susan Henry, Board of Assessors members Kevin Pond and David Pierce, Principal Assessor Molly Reed, Beverly Wheeler, Town Clerk Eloise Salls, Conservation Commission member Walter Bickford, Police Chief Thomas Galvin, Piper Wysocki and Roger Bradley.

The meeting came to order at 7:01 p.m.  Board approved 3-0:

· Meeting minutes: open session May 21 & 29 and executive session May 29

· Reserve Fund Transfers: (a) Fire/EMS Expenses - $6,500; (b) Property & Liability Ins. - $973

· As Personnel Committee:

· Approved Heavy Equipment Operator/Driver/Laborer hire Brian Fitzgerald as Grade VI, Step 3, effective Monday, June 18, 2018

· Revised Performance Review form (with request for explanation beyond mere numeric grading) –to be sent to department heads for feedback 
· Jointly appoint until the May 2019 Annual Town Election:

· With Library Trustees - Sondra Murphy (3-0 BOS; 2-0 Trustees)
· With School Committee - Susan Henry (3-0 BOS; 2-0 School Committee)

· With Board of Assessors - Beverly Wheeler (3-0 BOS; Assessors 2-0)

· Collector audit engagement letter of receivables thru June 30, 2018 as Collector leaves office – CliftonLarsonAllen - $5,000 – for signature by the Chair

· Listing of BOS meeting dates for 2018-2019 in Berlin Community Calendar

Liaison Assignments:  The Board amended the posting to advise that any selectmen may be approached on any issue; Board agrees to maintain summary spreadsheet of each liaison’s work (format & whether public TBD)
For June 25th meeting:

· Stone revising draft Ambulance Service collection policy & Personnel Committee charge
· Public safety chiefs to provide update on Berlin/Boylston police/fire regionalization study 

· Keefe researching firms on search firms/terms/timelines/duration for Fire/EMS Chief search 
In new business, Stone asked about greater oversight on departmental annual overages, Board goalsetting and back up assistance for the Selectmen’s Office.  Wysocki attended the Inspectors and Department Head meetings last week.  Keefe met with the Treasurer, Collector, Accountant and Assessor regarding the Collector/Transition merger transition plan.  Stone will check with the Historical Commission for feedback on Walter Bickford request for appointment to commission vacancy.  

On a roll call vote at 7:59 p.m., the Board entered executive session to discuss police union negotiation strategy and announced it would reenter open session only to adjourn: Wysocki, Keefe, Stone. The Board returned to open session and adjourned at 8:36 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Arata, Admin. Secretary
